
1 
 
 

 
 

 

MULUNGUSHI UNIVERSITY 

REGISTRAR’S OFFICE 

MEMORANDUM 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

TO   : All Fulltime Students  

 

FROM  : Registrar 

 

DATE   : 17th September, 2020 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

SUBJECT  : RE-OPENING OF THE UNIVERSITY 

 

This serves to inform you that in view of the Presidential address to the official 

opening of the Fifth Session of the Twelfth National Assembly on Friday, 11th 

September, 2020 and also the communication to us by our line Ministry 

(Ministry of Higher Education) through circular MoHE/101/26/13 dated 11th 

September, 2020 to re-open Universities amidst Covid-19 pandemic, but with 

strict adherence to public health guidelines and regulations.  

To that end, the University Senate met on 17th September, 2020 in order to 

plan for the opening of the University and also to decide on how to blend online 

and physical teaching/learning under the new normal. The following 

recommendations were made: 

1. 1st Year Fulltime students 

All first year students are expected to report on Wednesday, 

23rdSeptember, 2020 for physical (face-face) classes up to Friday, 30th 

October 2020. Thereafter, they will be required to travel back to their 

respective homes and continue with on-line classes up to 4th December 

2020. 

 

2. Second and third year students in ALL Schools, and fourth year 

Engineering Students 

Will be expected to report on 2nd November, 2020 for physical (face –face) 

classes up to 4th December, 2020.  

In the meantime, between now and second November 2020, you are all 

expected to continue with on-line learning. 
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3. Final year Students 

All final year students will continue with physical (face-face) classes until 

the end of the semester (4th December 2020). 

 

4. Students Under the School of Medicine and Health Sciences   

All students under the School of Medicine and Health Sciences are 

expected to report for physical (face-face) learning as per their timetable. 

 

Fees Payable 

All students are advised that a schedule of fees will be posted and will 

indicate how much each category of students will be expected to pay for 

the current semester.  

 

You are all expected to carry face masks and hand sanitizers and observe 

the necessary health guidelines as you report to the Institutions. 

 

For accommodation booking, please visit our website on www.mu.ac.zm 

or contact Dean of students office on 0973 069916 or 0977997181. 

 

We look forward to welcoming you to Mulungushi University under the new 

normal . 

 
 

Gubula C. Siaciti 

REGISTRAR 

 
Copy: Vice Chancellor 

             Ag.Deputy Vice Chancellor  

  Bursar 

  Dean of Students 

  Deans of School 

  Ag. Librarian 

http://www.mu.ac.zm/

